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Program Quality Director Report - 6 July 2024 

The year 2023-2024 has been a magical year, and I believe culminated in a most successful conference in Taupo. 

Today I take on the opportunity to share some of our successes and achievements under the leadership of our 

District Director, James Hippolite, whose large shoes I now have to fil.  Thank you, James. 

 

How well did we do in the past year and, from a training perspective, how do we measure our successes? 

Regarding our District Officers, it is an absolute pleasure to announce that we were able to achieve 100% of our 

District Officer’s trained for both the first and second round of training.  This is a milestone that we can be proud 

of, and need to continuously repeat in the following years.  I thank the District Officers for their time and energy. 

Regarding the training of our club officers, I can report that almost 60% of all club officers were trained when I 

combine both the first and second round of training.   This is a number which I now challenge our 2024-2025 year 

leaders to take on, and raise that bar.   The gauntlet is down.  The recommendation is to have at least 6 club 

officers at all our training sessions, which will include the extra voluntary training of Social Media, under the 

guidance of our PRM Kenneth Gustillo.  Kenneth and I have discussed this subject many times, and I bring you back 

to the vision of our District – “Building Membership Together”. 

The only conclusion to this report is looking towards the future, and the question is how well will we do.  The vision 

of the District for the new year is “Building Membership Together”. The focus on our activities will be based on our 

vision which automatically supports the District Mission of building new clubs and supporting all clubs to achieve 

excellence.    

The challenge has been presented  -  to far exceed the membership numbers of 2023-2024. 

 

This ends my report 

 

 

Further stats for your information:  

50 clubs had 5 goals by end of December 2023, and the current number of clubs with 5+ goals is 76 

Clubs:  28 clubs have 20 or more members, and 48 clubs have more than 12 members, but below 20 members 

59 clubs have 12 or less members.  By the end of next year, we will compare our numbers with this set and 

will be able to see how well the vision of Building Membership has worked.   I expect a great change, and I 

believe that everyone will look forward to a strong growth in membership 

 

 

 


